Hilbert, Wisconsin August 2015

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD--
Highlights of the August Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:

*A new Developer Agreement with Chicaugon Enterprises (Smoky Lake Maple) for their showroom building addition.

*To allow the Athletic Club to sell advertising panels that would be placed on the fencing at the ballfields.

*To send Josh & Charlie to the WWOA Conference in Wisconsin Dells in October.

*To send a letter to the DOT regarding expressing the village's safety concerns on Highway 114.

*To proceed with the project to slip line the sewer main on S. 39 St. and 30" on N. 3 St.

*To pay bills to date for the treatment plant upgrade in the amount of $252,697.04.

*That the deputy clerk treasurer position will switch from a part-time position to a full-time position.

*That the village will be moving towards single stream recycling as part of the Eastshore Recycling Commission. This means
that each household will have a recycling cart just as they do for garbage. Please watch your next recycling newsletter which
will provide much more detail of this program. The goal of the commission is to have this converted by November 1st,

The village board received notification of the following:

*Notice of 1st Dollar Credit Distribution in the amount of $25,965.76.

*Notice of 1¢t Installment of Shared Revenue in the amount of $65,929.65 and School Tax Credit in the amount of $82,961.64.

*Notice of exempt computer aid for real estate in the amount of $813.00.

*Notice of exempt computer aid for the TID Districts in the amount of $424.00.

*Preliminary notice of increased equalized value for the village of $1,188,900 or 2%.

*Preliminary notice of Net New Construction of $1,639,400 or 2.73%.

*Preliminary notice of TIF Value Limit of 20.83%. We need to be under 12% to be able to create any other TID Districts.

*Notice of receipt of the quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of $2,348.48.

*Preliminary notice of change in increment value for TID District #1 of $36,200 or a 1% increase over last year.

*Preliminary notice of change in increment value for TID District #2 of $3,416,400 or a 43% increase over last year. This does
include a prior year adjustment of $1,769,900.

UPCOMING EVENTS

*Voices of Peace Gospel Fest, 8/21/15 & 8/22/15 at the Hilbert Civic Park.
*The Original Cheesehead Run 5K & Half Marathon Race, 8/22/15 at the Village Centre on Main St.
*Hilbert Fire Department End of Summer Celebration, 9/12/15 at the fire station.

Next Regular Board Meeting, Tuesday, September 8, 2015, 7 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com




